
  HAPPISBURGH PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF HAPPISBURGH PARISH COUNCIL 

HELD AT THE WENN EVANS CENTRE ON 12th March 2018 AT 7.30PM

Present:

Cllr Berry (Chairman), Cllr G Siely, Cllr Ritchie, Cllr Mole, Cllr Burke, Cllr Newall, Cllr Love, Cllr Stockton, Cllr C Siely
Jo Beardshaw (Clerk)
18 members of the public
1. To consider apologies for absence.  All Councillors were present
2. To receive Declarations of Interest on agenda items.  None
3. To agree the minutes of the meeting of Happisburgh Parish Council held on Monday 12th February and matters arising (for information only).  The minutes were agreed.  
3.1 The Clerk noted that she had asked Jon Winnett of NCC Highways for the repeater 30mph signs on Beach Road.  He had recommended that the Council have 2 additional 30 mph repeater signs.  He had noted that the only available highway would be opposite the properties, on the verge.  He had suggested that if HPC wish to bid for this he would expect the costs to be in the region of £300 to £400 for 4 signs on 2 posts on the verge.  The Chairman suggested that the item be added to the April agenda
4. Councillor reports
4.1 Chairman’s report.  Sue Falch-Lovesay of Vattenfall had attended the meeting in order to give a presentation on the current status of the Norfolk Vanguard project.  In summary, she confirmed that Vattenfall would not be ‘on the beach’ and would not be using the Happisburgh car parks, they would be using HVDC power rather than HVAC, and would not be building a Relay Station.  She explained that the decision had not been made regarding the landfall zone.  She confirmed that the cable route would be 45 metres wide, rather than 100 m (with HVAC) and that the cabling would be laid in two phases (ducting, at 150 metres per week, and the pulling through of the cable itself).  She noted that there would be a ‘running track’ beside the cable and that this running track would be used for transport (rather than the roads) much of the time.  
A question was asked regarding Electro Magnetic Field (EMF) associated with HVDC cables.  Sue confirmed that no expert bodies had ever made any association between HVDC cables and the risk of any cancer.  She explained that as the cable would be running underground there is no risk.  

Sue Falch-Lovesay confirmed that she would revert to the PC with answers to various questions, such as:

· The location of HMS Invincible in relation to potential landfall sites, and offshore

· Further information regarding EMF

· The material which the track would be made from

· The offshore route to the Boreas / Vanguard

4.2 The Chairman explained that Brian Farrow was regularly looking at the beach and the ramp and considering when the ramp would be re-cut.  He hoped to recut the ramp before Easter
5. Correspondence
5.1 Shaun Martin.  SAM2 results for the month.  Shaun explained that (similar to February, when the SAM2 had been at Holly Farm) the results of the speed device was that around 85% of cars were travelling at around 33 mph at the junction on to the top road.  
5.2 Discovery One.  Nine Houses off North Walsham Road.  Alan Christie to discuss plans at a future PC meeting.  Noted
5.3 NALC.  GDPR update.  The Clerk explained that she had put together an action plan for GDPR and would be confirming the details at the April meeting.  She noted that it was still unclear whether or not the Clerk could undertake the role of the DPO
5.4 NCC Highway Network Co-ordinator.  Infinity cabinet to be placed near The Small House, School Common Road.  Noted 
5.5 NCC Highways.  Six poles beside road posing a danger to road users.  The Chairman would photograph these poles and the Clerk would email photographs through to NCC Highways
5.6 Bacton Gas Liaison Group.  Meeting Monday 23rd April 11am Calypso Coffee, Cornish Way, North Walsham.  Cllr Stockton kindly offered to attend this meeting on the Council’s behalf
6 Adjourn the meeting for public session / comments on planning applications and any other matters

The meeting was adjourned at 8.45pm
6.1. District and County Councillor reports. County Cllr Eric Seward noted that the cold weather period had cost NCC approximately £800,000 and that 49 gritters had undertaken a 24 hour operation between 28/02 and 4/03 to keep the county moving, and that they had covered 46,000 miles of roads.  He noted that there was one service which had received no budget cuts, which was the gritting service
Councillor Seward confirmed that NCC would not go bankrupt during 2018, as Northampton had done during 2017.  

District Cllr Lee Walker confirmed that the following information had come from Victory Housing: ‘Victory Housing Trust and Flagship Housing Group have announced that they are in talks to consider working in partnership.  If the discussions result in a merger, the combined organisation would become the largest East Anglian-based housing group.

Talks are at an early stage, but the Boards of both organisations have agreed that working together could generate more opportunities to invest in local communities.

At this stage we anticipate that Victory would join the Flagship Group, keeping its name and identity and ensuring continuity of tenancy agreements, employee contracts and supplier relationships.  Whilst this is subject to change, if both Boards agree to proceed, a proposal will be submitted to the shareholders to vote on.’
The meeting was reconvened at 9pm

7 Agenda items

7.1. To receive a presentation / update from Vattenfall.  This had been included in item 4.1 above (Chairman’s report)
7.2. To discuss the publication of Councillors’ addresses, phone numbers, email addresses etc regarding Data Protection.  Councillors confirmed that they were happy for their contact information to be held on the PC website
7.3. To review the Parish Council insurance policy.  The Clerk would check to see if the new floor cleaner needed to be added to the policy
7.4. To consider renewing the Parish Council’s General Power of Competence (required annually).  The Council AGREED this
7.5. To consider setting precept donations for the six month period to October 2018 including:

7.5.1. Happisburgh Coastwatch – installation of disable-friendly access ramp and pathway at the cabin (£686).  Not agreed
7.5.2. Stalham First Responders.  The Parish Council AGREED to donate £500
7.5.3. Happisburgh Primary and Early Years school.  Assistance with IT equipment.  £600.  Agreed
7.5.4. Happisburgh Badminton Club.  Cover for hire of the hall.  £100 donated
7.5.5. Time and Tide Bell team.  Crown estates licenses for small works and ‘installation of the bell’ - £600 and £216 respectively.  Plus UK government marine license £50.  £866 total.  The Clerk would ask a representative from the T&T bell to attend the following meeting
8 Financial Matters.  The bank reconciliation and bank statements had been checked and signed by the Vice Chairman
8.1. The following receipts were noted for the period: 
8.1.1. £180 allotments
8.2. The following payments were approved and cheques signed as follows:

8.2.1. PC account.  S/O.  Nest.  Clerk Pension August.  £91.71 (paid by Clerk and PC)

8.2.2. PC account.  DD.  URM.  Glass.  £18 inc £3 VAT

8.2.3. PC account.  Chq. 768.  Clerk salary and expenses £474.36

8.2.4. PC account.  Chq. 769.  HMRC.  Post Office Ltd.  Tax.  £43.40

8.2.5. CP account.  DD.  British Gas. £43.41 inc £2.06 VAT

8.2.6. CP account.  Chq 216.  HB PC.  Annual transfer to savings account for relocation of car park.  £14,000

8.2.7. CP account.  Chq 217.  HB PC 50% of required precept figure - £3750 

8.2.8. CP account.  Chq 218.  Roy Cornell.  Cleaning work at car park.  £460.35

8.2.9. CP account.  Chq 219.  P&D machine.  £99.17

10. The following Planning applications were considered:
10.1. None
11. The following planning decisions were noted: 
11.1. None
12. Items for the Parish News:
12.1. Location of defibrillators
13. Any other items at the Chairman’s discretion
13.1. Councillor Love kindly offered to refill the grit bin near the Church.  The Clerk would confirm if these are now filled up by NCC or if it is the responsibility of the Parish Council
14. Date of next meeting – Monday 9th April in the Wenn Evans Centre at 7.30pm.  
The meeting closed at 9.45pm 
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